Annex 5: Guideline for preparing management responses to management letter issued by UNBOA
The following are guidelines when preparing responses to the audit observations issued by UNBOA

· Responses should indicate acceptance of, or alternative view about, the audit recommendations raised

· Responses should indicate specific management input not included, or not adequately reflected, in the management letter.
· The management action plan should be succinct, SMART and not vague and infinite…avoid mgt actions plans like “continue to…” in future”

· Responses should provide latest update on the specific action plan (where appropriate) 
Where Management disagrees with the recommendations response should:

· Through tracked changes propose better wording for the recommendation to make it relevant and implementable

· Highlight the factual clarification resulting in disagreement

· Highlight alternative controls that exist to mitigate the risk

· Reference what POPP says if the recommendation is not in line with POPP
